TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

FEBRUARY 21st, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Sunday, February 21st, 2010 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 AM.


Roll Call:  

Mark D’Agostino – present





Thomas Dewhirst – present





Christopher Flynn – present





Johanna Shafer – present





Virginia Stern - present

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DISCUSS / APPOINT ATTORNEY TO THE TOWN: A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to go in to an Executive Session regarding the appointment of an Attorney to the Town.  After discussion regarding the Board’s going into this Executive Session, a roll call vote was held on the motion: Mark D’Agostino – no; Thomas Dewhirst – no; Christopher Flynn – no; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  A motion was then made by Thomas Dewhirst, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint William Bogle, Jr., as he previously stated at the 2/11/10 Town Board meeting.    Mention was also made that no Town Board member had received any benefit from any law firms or partners of same that had applied to be retained.  Discussion followed regarding two letters received against this appointment, from the Health Committee and the Ethics Committee, the Board members’ individual opinions for and against, as well as speaking of an agreement, in writing, of the Board’s expectations from a Town Attorney.  After additional discussion, a roll call vote was taken as follows to reappoint Mr. Bogle: Mark D’Agostino - yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn – yes; Johanna Shafer – no; Virginia Stern – no.       

NEW BUSINESS:

1. and 2. ADVERTISE FOR TWO NEW COMMITTEES: COMPREHENSIVE PLAN COMMITTEE AND THE FARM AND AGRICULTURAL COMMITTEE:  A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Christopher Flynn, to have the Clerk advertise for members for these two new committees, approved at the 2/11/10 meeting.  Motion carried with all in favor.

3. DISCUSS GETTING COMPETITIVE BIDS FOR TRANSFER STATION HAULING: Supervisor Stern suggested that this be discussed at a later date as she felt that better pricing might be obtained from putting out bids for this service to other haulers.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:35 AM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried with all in favor.








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

